
 

 

 

The Highlighter 
September 5, 2023 

Board Recognition: 
Jason Sandquist Recognition – 2023 Inductee to North Cowichan/Duncan Sports Wall of Fame:  The 
Board of Education recognized Secretary-Treasurer Jason Sandquist who is one of five inductees to 
the North Cowichan/Duncan Sports Wall of Fame which annually recognizes greatness in sport. Jason 
is an accomplished triathlete who has been training for over 30 years and has competed in 22 World 
Championship events, including this August in Finland where he was the second North American 
finisher in his age group.  Jason is also the 2023 overall Amateur Long Course Triathlon Provincial 
Champion. Some of his many accomplishments include Top Amateur Competitor at Ironman Canada 
in 1994, 1996, and 2000, ranking number one in the world for Ironman 70.3 series races in 2013 and 
2014, podium finishes at the 2009 and 2014 Ironman 70.3 World Championships, and receiving the 
Triathlon Canada excellence award for long distance triathlon in 2014. A gala ceremony will be held 
November 18th, where Jason will receive a special award - a paver with his name on the Walk of Fame 
located outside the Cowichan Aquatic Centre. The Board congratulated Jason for being selected, for 
his dedication to being a multi-sport athlete, and for being an inspiration to many in our District and 
community. 

Education 
 

Postings: Donna Whyte has been hired as the new Health & Wellness Manager, replacing Gina Kueber 
who will be retiring mid-September. Human Resources Manager Vanessa Lysne announced her 
retirement which will be effective later this fall. Nicole Brown has been hired to replace Vanessa as 
Human Resources Manager. 
 
2022-2023 Framework for Enhancing Student Learning:  Peer Review Report:  Last spring the District 
welcomed representatives of the Ministry of Education and Child Care and a number of educational 
partners who conducted a peer review of the District's 2022-2023 Framework for Enhancing Student 
Learning (FESL). The peer report lists evidence, strength and considerations in three areas: Strategic 
Engagement, Alignment, and Data and Evidence. The considerations from the report have been 
incorporated into the 2023-2024 FESL. 
 
2023-2024 Framework for Enhancing Student Learning: School Districts across the Province have 
until September 30 each year to submit their Framework for Enhancing Student Learning Report to the 
Ministry of Education and Child Care. The document provides context on the District and our students, 
data on student development, proficiencies and graduation rates, and outlines the District's 
commitment and what we are looking to achieve. The document will be available on the District's 
website once approved by the Board. 
 
International Student Program Update:   A small group of students from Japan participated in a 
summer program learning robotics, painting, forensic science and Canadian culture. They also held an 
art show to display their creations. Enrolment for the first semester of 2023/24 is 128 FTE, with the 
expectation that the numbers will rise to 140-145 by the second semester. Student enrolment is down 
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